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[Minister]
[Address]
[Date]
Dear Minister
Ban on import of certain fur products
As one of your constituents, I am writing to express my serious concern about the inhumane treatment of fur-bearing animals in countries that export fur products to Australia, a concern that is shared by many others both internationally and domestically.  While a large percentage of Australia's fur imports originate in China, other countries exporting fur to Australia include Korea, Thailand and the Philippines.  All of these countries lack animal welfare laws that would protect animals from cruel treatment on fur farms. 

In 2004 the Australian Government implemented a ban on dog and cat fur imports through the Customs (Prohibited Imports) Regulations 1956.  This ban followed an investigation by Humane Society International which revealed that cat and dog fur products were entering Australia and that animals used to produce these products suffered severe torture on overseas fur farms.  There is no compelling reason why this ban should not be extended to include other species of animals who suffer the same torment for the sake of "fur fashion".

Evidence obtained by Swiss Animal Protection (contained in its report Fun Fur? A report on the Chinese fur industry) demonstrates the cruel treatment suffered by fur-bearing animals (such as rabbits, foxes and mink) in countries where animal welfare is not protected.  In particular, investigators observed and documented the following:

· Stunning of animals by repeatedly striking their heads and bodies with a metal or wooden stick or the swinging of animal by their hind legs so that their head strikes the ground repeatedly.
· Animals hung by their legs or tails to be skinned, many of which are still alive, conscious and struggling.
· The use of knives to cut through the rear of the belly of animals and workers wrenching the animals’ skin from their suspended bodies until the skin comes off the body and over the head.
· The bloodied bodies of animals being thrown into a pile of carcases, many of the animals still alive, breathing in ragged gasps and blinking slowly.

These practices are common in countries exporting fur products to Australia.  
The outcry that followed the investigation into cat and dog fur imports clearly shows that Australian consumers don’t want to support the cruelty occurring in international fur farms.  By allowing the importation of fur produced in contravention of minimum animal welfare standards, the Australian Government is putting consumers like me at risk of purchasing the products of this cruelty. 
I therefore urge you to bring this issue to the attention of the Hon. Simon Crean MP, Minister for Trade, and the Hon. Brendon O'Connor MP, Minister for Home Affairs, and to support a ban on the import of all fur produced in contravention of minimum animal welfare standards, as proposed by the New South Wales Young Lawyers Animal Law Committee and Lawyers for Animals.
Thank you for your consideration of this important issue.
Yours faithfully
[Name]

[Address]

[Telephone number]

 
 

